
  

 

23rd May 2025 

Dear Parents and Carers, 

RE: Lionheart Teaching and Learning Conference: Monday 23rd June 2025 

We are writing to inform you about an important additional training opportunity for all secondary teachers 

across the Lionheart Educational Trust, scheduled for Monday, 23rd June 2025. 

This training is a vital opportunity to ensure all leaders and subject teachers can meet across the trust to 

develop shared curriculum plans, explore innovative approaches to teaching and learning, and work 

collaboratively to improve programmes of learning.  

In some subjects, this will include planning for new GCSE and A' level specifications. 

On this day, all pupils will be taught on-site as usual during the morning session. For the afternoon session, 

pupils will be set online learning activities. These activities will be accessible through the Lionheart Virtual 

Learning Environment, and teachers will monitor pupils' participation to ensure engagement and progress. 

To accommodate this schedule, school will close to students at 12.25pm on Monday 23rd June 2025. Food 

will be available at breaktime for those students entitles to free school meals. Please can you make 

arrangements for your child to be collected or make their own way home at this time. 

Online learning  

All students in years 7-10, will be set online learning activities in core subjects:  

• Mathematics 

Please can all learners complete at least four goals from your current target course on Complete Maths 

TUTOR. 

• English and Science 

Please see the grid below for links for online learning in English and Science for Year 7-10 when on-site 

learning will finish at 12.30pm for each year group.  

 

 



  

 

Year Group  VLE link  

Year 7 https://vle.lionhearttrust.org.uk/course/view.php?id=1087  

Year 8 https://vle.lionhearttrust.org.uk/course/view.php?id=1086  

Year 9 https://vle.lionhearttrust.org.uk/course/view.php?id=1085  

Year 10 https://vle.lionhearttrust.org.uk/course/view.php?id=1084  

 

We appreciate your support as we strive to ensure the very best provision for all our learners. If you have 

any questions or concerns, please contact your child's Head of Year in the first instance. 

Thank you for your continued cooperation. 

Yours sincerely, 

 

Dr Helen Coles-Hennessy 

Associate Principal 
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